
Response to P. Lardeux 

 (Original comments are in bold, our replies are in standard font.) 

Since 01/01/2012, IGN is called "’Institut national de l’information géographique et forestière" 
(officially in English "National Institute of Geographic and Forest Information"). 
 

Thanks and changed in the Manuscript. 

 


